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for more information about the 2020 Fall Conference speaker and date!
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JOIN CAPTAIN  
RICHARD PHILLIPS

f o r  a n  e x c e p t i o n a l  
e v e n i n g  o f  c o u r a g e

special event to support kurn hattin homes for 
children’s technology upgrades/steam lab

For five days in April 2009, Captain Richard Phillips became the 
center of an extraordinary international drama when he was captured 
by Somali pirates who attacked and boarded his ship. To protect 
his crew, Captain Phillips made a conscious decision to put himself 
directly in harm’s way, knowing full well that he might pay the 
ultimate price for his decision. Amid the standoff, he offered himself 
as a hostage to get them off his ship. This dramatic story was also made 
into a motion picture by Columbia Pictures starring Tom Hanks. 

may 1, 5:30-8:30pm at kurn hattin homes for children
Kurn Hattin Road, Westminster, VT  •  Mayo Memorial Center

$75 ticket includes:

delectable hors d’oeuvres & libations (beer & wine included)
the cool, smooth sounds of the don baldini trio 

Don Baldini’s credits include “The Little Mermaid,” “St. Elsewhere,” “Charlie’s Angels,” and “Jaws 2.”  
He frequently performed on “The Tonight Show Starring Johnny Carson.” He’s also worked with Frank  

Sinatra, Tony Bennett, Nancy Wilson, Peggy Lee, and Johnny Mathis

kurn hattin choir performance
reserved seating for captain phillips’ harrowing  

and courageous tale followed by q&a

this is an event not to be missed!
Purchase tickets at kurnhattin.org/CaptainPhillips or call Heather at (802) 721-6916.

Other sponsorship opportunities available.  
Contact for more information.

Captain Phillips  
Level Sponsorship
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of Gratitude!
Over the last few months in my new role as Assistant Executive Director, I’ve spent a great 
deal of time talking with many staff members to hear their thoughts and perspectives about all 
parts of our program. After working here for almost 25 years, it was important to me not to just 
assume that I knew what people were thinking and feeling. I wanted to be able to meet with 
staff directly and to listen to what they had to say. I learned a lot! Thank you to everyone who 
took time to talk with me to share points of view, outlooks, and ideas about all things Kurn 
Hattin. Your welcoming and collaborative spirit is very evident and so helpful. The dedication 
and commitment that our staff has to our children and their families is awe inspiring and is 
one of the special ingredients that make our program at Kurn Hattin so amazing.

It is wonderful to be working 
now with all the child services 
departments to further coordinate 
our services to children and their 
families. This ongoing work is 
both challenging and rewarding. 
Our common goal—to do 
everything that we can so that 
every child who comes to Kurn 
Hattin has the best experience 
possible—is reflected in the spirit 
of teamwork, camaraderie, and 
caring evidenced on campus 
every day. The knowledge and 
conviction that we are all working 
together for the children in our 
care strengthens everything that 
we do. It will guide us toward 
the future so that Kurn Hattin 
remains as important in the lives 
of children and their families as it 
has been for the past 125 years. 
Thank you. 

~ Sue Kessler,  
Assistant Executive Director

AN ATTITUDE

I recently had the privilege of speaking with the teacher who had taught my high school U.S. 
History and U.S. Government courses as well as being my track coach over 45 years ago. For 
many people, those courses are likely buried deep in the recesses of their memories, because 
they are often mind-numbingly dull. That wasn’t the case for me. The history came alive as 
we discussed it in class, and a spark was lit off inside me regarding the inner workings of our 
government—so much so that I majored in Government in college. That teacher’s influence 
on me changed my course in life, inspiring me to research, learn truths, and think for myself. 
While I was thrilled to be able to share with him, after all of these years, the impact he had on 
me, the impact that it had on him was obvious as well in his choked-out reply, “Thank you, you 
don’t know how much that means to me to know I made a difference in someone’s life.” We 
shared much more during our conversation, but the essence was that our shared connection 
changed me, and my expression of gratitude was also emotionally meaningful for him.

On one of my visits to alumni out west, Norman Morong ‘38 shared that when he was a 
student here in the early 1930s, he learned to use a camera and photo developing equipment 
that had been donated to the Homes. That photography experience at Kurn Hattin sparked in 
him the desire to attend college in photography, where he studied under Ansel Adams, and 
later to pursue a career in television, where he was awarded two Emmy Awards for his work on 
“Thornbirds” and the 1984 Olympics. As we talked, he expressed great thanks to whomever 
donated that camera to the Homes, beginning his passion in life. 

Stories like this abound in all of our lives and especially here at Kurn Hattin. Even a small 
gift can transform a life. A seemingly routine act or behavior can have a profound effect on 
those on the receiving end. This is why remaining positive and with a thankful heart should 
constantly be our goals. We never know when we might be that agent of positive change in a 
person’s life, especially a child! 

In a world where you can be anything, be kind. Accomplish your duties to the best of your 
ability. Always express your thanks for those gestures of kindness that come your way. Make 
your gracious spirit the most beautiful thing about you. Believe there is good in the world. 
Watch for the spark of the divine in every person you meet. Be the reason someone smiles 
today. Give profusely. Be the change you hope for the world. Live your life daily with an 
attitude of gratitude.

Blessings on you all, 
~ Stephen Harrison, Executive Director 

Assistant Executive DirectorGREETINGS  
FROM THE 

Congratulations  
to Assistant Executive Director Sue Kessler for being chosen as  

Brattleboro Reformer’s 2019 Remarkable Women Non-Profit Leader! 

Sue won the popular vote to advance to the finals. (Thank you to everyone who voted!) The judges, a committee 
of local professionals, selected the winners in these three categories: Business Leader, Entrepreneurial Leader, and 
Non-Profit Leader. The announcement on December 5th at the River Garden in Brattleboro was a thrill to us all!

We are kind. We are proud. We keep trying.
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Alumni Nominations
Job Description: Provide leadership and direction to Alumni Association and its members 
and promote Kurn Hattin in a positive way. This includes representing the Alumni Association 
as a spokesperson, presiding at Alumni Association meetings, collaborating on agenda and 
communications, and attending alumni events. 

Term: 2 years. Nominations and voting for an Alumni Association President will begin in March.

The process will be: Self-nominations will be requested via Facebook and email. Nominees will need to 
apply for Alumni Association President by March 29, 2020. Platform questions in the application are:  

•	Why do you want to be the Kurn Hattin Homes’ Alumni Association President?
•	What is your vision for the Alumni Association?
•	How do you see the Alumni Association partnering with Kurn Hattin?
•	What activities would you like to offer/accomplish during the Annual Alumni Meeting(s) in May?
•	How have you been a positive role model in promoting and supporting Kurn Hattin and the alumni?

Based on the responses, the nominees’ names will be submitted for an online vote. The Alumni Liaison, a 
current 8th grade student, the Admissions Coordinator, and one of the alumni will review the nominations. 
A formal and final vote will be taken at the Annual Alumni Meeting/Social Hour on May 17, 2020.  
If you’d like to submit yourself as a nominee, please look for a posting on the Kurn Hattin 
Alumni Facebook page or email on March 1, 2020. Please start giving this some thought.

If you have any questions, contact Indira Singh, Kurn Hattin Alumni Liaison at (802) 721-6917 or 
isingh@kurnhattin.org. Thank you.

Dear Kurn Hattin Alumni,

This is great… The Kurn Hattin Board of Trustees will collectively match, dollar-for-dollar, 
all gifts from alumni this fiscal year (July 1, 2019 - June 30, 2020) up to a combined total 
of $125,000.

Wow! That’s amazing! And from one of our peers… 

“When I was young, my parents would often give me a coin for each year of my life, and I was never 
able to pay them back when I was older. Now I am older, and I would like to make a difference in 
other young lives. I pledge to give Kurn Hattin a dollar for each year of her life starting now. Happy 
Birthday Kurn Hattin!!!!”

     ~ Leo Lawrence, Class of 1943

Join Leo in celebrating Kurn Hattin’s 125th birthday with a gift of $125 or whatever feels 
right to you! And the Kurn Hattin Trustees will match what you give. How awesome is that!

Donate online at kurnhattin.org/donate or send check to Alumni/Development, Kurn 
Hattin Homes, PO Box 127, Westminster, VT 05158

Thank you!

	 ~ Heather Kampfer Hunter ’01, Acting Alumni President 
	 ~ Jerry L. Bardwell ’73, Trustee

Being the new kid is hard. It’s hard to walk into a room where everyone else knows each other. 
It’s hard to learn the rules and customs of a new community. Somehow, at Kurn Hattin, those 
things work a little differently. When “new kids” arrive all year long and everyone is out of 
their element, there’s a certain magic that develops. Here, everyone wants to make sure you 
feel at home. 

I know this, because back in September, I was the new kid. I had started my first day as 
Kurn Hattin’s Admissions Coordinator. Tour of the campus? Check! Voicemail programmed? 
Check! Office chair adjusted? Check! It was quickly time for my first foray into the dining 
room. Now, if you ever moved to a new school as a child you might remember that the lunch 
room can be quite an ordeal. I felt unsure, hesitant, nervous even. But, before I could vow to 
only ever brown bag it from now on, I heard a familiar voice. 

“Ms. Crystal,” said K, a student I had met while on my tour earlier that morning, “can I sit 
with you?” K proceeded to take my hand and guide me to a spot in the corner of the room. 
Before I knew it, we had a table full of friends sharing about their beginnings at their new 
home-away-from-home at Kurn Hattin. K brought me through the lunch line, taught me how 
to get my tray, and made sure I picked out enough fruits and vegetables. He and his friends 
showed me how to stay silent when Mr. S gave announcements, and how to sort my trash in 
the compost. By the end of my lunch, I didn’t feel so new anymore and I knew I had at least 
four new friends that I could always share lunch with. 

As the Admissions Coordinator at Kurn Hattin, I know families worry a lot about what their 
children’s first few days away from home will be like. I feel so good knowing that I can tell 
them about my first day at Kurn Hattin. Whether it’s the retired business owner who practices 
with the band, the community member who helps wrap holiday gifts, or the student who has 
lunch with the new employee, we are all here for one another. Here, everyone is a part of the 
family. At Kurn Hattin, you don’t stay the new kid for long.

~ Crystal Card, Admissons Coordinator

the New Kid for LongAT KURN HATTIN,  
YOU DON’T STAY

ARE BEING SOUGHT  
FOR ALUMNI PRESIDENT

WELCOME  
CRYSTAL CARD,  

ADMISSIONS COORDINATOR!

54



Captain Richard Phillips visited Kurn Hattin 
and shared with the students his path to joining 
the Merchant Marines and his experience as 
Captain for 25 years. “What I’ve learned is 
that we’re all stronger than we even know and 
that the strength is already within us,” he said. 

“Nothing is completely lost until we choose 
to give up. Failure is only final when we quit,” 
he continued. There were many questions. 
The students left the presentation inspired 
by Captain Phillips’ stories of adventure 
and message of courage. We look forward to 
welcoming back Captain Phillips on May 1!

Stories of CourageCAPTAIN PHILLIPS SHARES Album  
KURN HATTIN

During the busy week before winter 
break, students in the middle school math 
classes worked on their Christmas holiday 
project. They were given a budget of $150 
and local supermarket flyers to plan a 
brunch and dinner for ten guests. Next, 
the students bought gifts for eight people, 
without going over a $250 budget. Finally, 
they were given $100 and a Christmas 
tree to decorate their houses. This real-life 
math project kept the students engaged 
while ensuring that they used math 
concepts and skills. Students had such a fun time working on the project that they didn’t even 
realize all the math skills they were practicing while dealing with money and finance.

The Farm Program has always been 
an integral part of Kurn Hattin and its 
mission. The students learn where their 
food comes from and enjoy being outdoors 
in the natural learning environment. The 
apple orchard has long been part of our 
history. Our current orchard was planted 
in the early 1990s by Real Bazin, Kurn 
Hattin’s Farm Manager; Russ Allen, a 
local orchardist; and Science Teacher Tom 
Fontaine and several of his classes. The 
orchard has over 100 trees and grows 
15-20 varieties of apples each year. Each 
student, from K-8, helps with picking 
apples every year. An annual tradition 
at Kurn Hattin is the taste test, when 
students, as part of their science program, 
identify the variety of apples based on 
taste, texture, and color. This year’s testing 
included nine varieties of apples. All the 
students did well on identifying the apple 
varieties. Two even guessed them all 
correctly! “It’s a marvel and a testament to 
our Farm Program!” said Conor Fitzgerald, 
Kurn Hattin’s Assistant Farm Manager. 
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Learning how to cook is learning an important 
life skill. Residential students at Kurn Hattin 
have the opportunity to learn this skill. 
Under the guidance of their houseparents, 
they on occasion will help cook a meal or 
dessert for their cottage. In the process, the 
students learn such skills as how to measure, 
chop, mix, roll out a pie crust, use a blender, 
and follow a recipe. Best of all, they get to 
enjoy the tasty results of all their hard work! 

It was an afternoon of magic, learning, and fun. Six members of the Yale University Magic 
Society traveled to Kurn Hattin Homes to conduct workshops on basic magic techniques 
and perform a magic show. Kurn Hattin students, along with their mentors from Vermont 
Academy, were treated to a great show featuring mind-boggling tricks, optical illusions, and 
slight-of-hand techniques which thrilled young and old alike. The Yale Magic Society is an 
extra-curricular group from 
Yale University in New Haven, 
Connecticut. They perform 
regular shows at the University, 
and are also active participants 
in Magicians Without Borders, 
a non-profit organization which 
has traveled to over 40 countries 
using magic to entertain, 
educate, and empower. The 
performance was made possible 
through the generosity of Terry 
and Marya Holcombe and the 
Yale Alumni Club of Walpole, 
New Hampshire.

The holiday season begins with the 
children being invited to Christmas Trees of 
Vermont, in Springfield, Vermont, to pick 
out their trees. They select and cut trees 
for each of the cottages, the school, and 
administration buildings. At the annual 
holiday concerts, supporters and families 
gather to enjoy a delicious lunch and a 
performance by the Kurn Hattin Select 
Choir and Monarchs Dance Ensemble. 
Night of Giving provides students an 
opportunity to share their efforts in giving 
back to the community near and far. There are visits and gifts from Chester Rotary Santa, the 
Grinch, and caroling in the community. Vermont Academy in Saxtons River, Vermont, hosts 
a holiday party for Kurn Hattin’s youngest children. It’s an equally meaningful event for the 
Vermont Academy students and faculty. “Kurn Hattin Christmas is truly my favorite night of 
the year. It’s incredible to see how grateful the kids all are to even just be there, regardless of 
the presents…I feel so thankful to have been able to participate in such a monumental, and 
honestly, life-changing, tradition to this school,” declared one of the Vermont Academy students. 

It’s never too early to start healthy habits, regular physical activity being one of them. In 
addition to competitive sports such as basketball and track, students at Kurn Hattin can 
participate in a range of club activities such as archery, cross country, yoga, dance, tumbling, 
and hiking. Kurn Hattin’s 280 acre campus provided many trails for the hiking club, which 
met several times a week this fall. Besides walking in nature, which has its own health 
benefits, students were able to spend a lot of time searching for salamanders and worms. 
“It was great to get them all outside and moving!” said Maddy Rollins, one of Kurn Hattin’s 
houseparents and activity coordinators.
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The benefits of music for children while 
growing up are many. Music helps 
build confidence, develop social skills 
by being part of a musical or singing 
group, teaches them about teamwork, 
responsibility, interacting with people 
in different social situations, and 
teaches patience and discipline. Every 
child at Kurn Hattin is involved in the 
music program. Everyone from the 

fourth grade up studies a musical instrument and has numerous opportunities throughout 
the year to participate in musical performances on and off campus. This year Kurn Hattin 
students had over two dozen performances on campus and in the community. Some recent 
performances included singing at several retirement communities, performing the National 
Anthem at the Keene State College basketball game and in Maine, and caroling throughout 
the community. Music is a rich and wonderful experience for all involved. 

On the 11th hour on the 11th day of the 11th month, 
veterans and friends joined the Kurn Hattin children, staff, 
and volunteers for the Twenty-fourth Annual Veterans’ Day 
Observance. The event featured a program of commentary, 
music, and a delicious meal to honor and remember all 
veterans and their gift of service. Highlights of the day 
included a report detailing how the roles of women in the 
military have changed over the years. Children read their 
entries in the Veterans of Foreign Wars Patriot Pen Essay 
Contest. The topic this year was “What Makes America 
Great”. The children also gave each veteran in the audience a thank you card recognizing their 
service to the country. Following the luncheon, guests enjoyed viewing the students’ Veterans 
Day Art Gallery Exhibit. Kurn Hattin Executive Director Steve Harrison noted, “We all benefit 
so much from this respectful and informative event. I am proud that our children learn the 
meaning of commitment, honor, and service to our country. These values are often lost, but 
at Kurn Hattin, they truly mean something. Thank you Mr. Richard Long for organizing this 
event and to everyone for contributing so meaningfully.” If you are a Veteran and would like to 
be invited to our annual event, please call Heather at (802) 721-6916.
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Everyone needs a sense of belonging and community
Everyone needs to feel like they belong somewhere, and everyone needs to feel 
like they are loved. I think that this is important because everyone needs to feel 
loved or they will be lonely and have no one to love them. Most people need 
families, for lots of different reasons, such as structure, support, love. And 
people to have their backs through tough times and to cheer them on if they 
get a touchdown in a football game or hit a home run in a softball game. They 
need families and friends or they will get lonely and some will be very sad. At 
the end of the day, everyone just needs to know they’re loved and cared for.

~ Denali Thorson, Class of 2020

What Makes America Great (Excerpt)

Some mornings I wake up and think 

“what makes America great?” In my 

eyes, I believe that there are many things 

that make America so great including 

freedom, the American people, our 

military, and so much more. 

America is made great because of our 

society and the people that live or have 

lived in it. We have freedoms, we have 

an amazing military that will protect our 

country and we show that as Americans 

we are diverse and proud of it. America 

is great in the ways we show our 

diversity. We stand for equal rights for 

races of all people. We show that we care 

for all races and differences. 

~ Ben Robichaud, Class of 2020

FEATURING THE CREATIVE GIFTS OF 
OUR STUDENTS PAST AND PRESENTEmerging

Do you see it?
Way up high.
A sign of mercy
in the sky.
A thread of white,
shining bright
on the below 
with joy and delight.
All in sight.
~ Jaden Brown, Class of 2020



Saved My LifeTHE SKILLS I  LEARNED

As wards of the state of Connecticut, my siblings Peter, Barbara, and I were fortunate to live at 
Kurn Hattin Homes from 1948-1951. Here, we were introduced to kindness, understanding, 
and compassion. The four years I spent at Kurn Hattin were the best years of my youthful 
life. I know my brother Peter and sister Barbara shared the same feelings. Kurn Hattin not 
only molded my personality, but also enhanced my future by giving me an important start 
to becoming a beneficial member of society. I feel that one of the most significant aspects in 
life is to experience love. I can say the entire staff at Kurn Hattin gave me just that. During my 
time spent at the Homes, I worked in the kitchen with Mr. and Mrs. Putnam, whom I grew to 
love dearly. 

My brother Peter, who was 
extremely athletic, would lead 
the Kurn Hattin basketball 
team to the regional 
championship. He also 
became the first Eagle Scout in 
Windham County, under the 
leadership of Mr. Rousseau, the 
Scoutmaster. Some of the merit 
badges were so difficult that 
many Scouts including myself 
were unable to attain them. 
For example, the swimming 
merit badge; for this, we 
were required to wear a swim 
suit, fatigue styled pants 
embellished with a rope that 
acted as a belt, and a pair of 
work boots. We would jump 
off a diving board into the 
water and remove the boots 
and pants. We were instructed 
to tie a knot in the bottom of 
the pant legs and place them 
over our heads, scooping 
the air into the pant legs. By 
tightening the belt on the 
pants simultaneously it would 
secure the air captured. 
Placing the inflated pants 
under your arms you had to 
swim back to shore. Peter was 

the only Scout from Kurn Hattin to accomplish this task. As for me, I was removed from 
the water with the life support hook! To honor Peter for his achievement of earning the 
prestigious title of Eagle Scout, a major celebration was held in Bellows Falls, Vermont. 
Scoutmasters from all over the state and political figures attended. Peter had brought 
positive attention to Kurn Hattin.

Unlike my brother Peter, I had a different impact on the Homes. While I was not a bad 
child, I was quite adventurous. One day, during the winter, I decided not to attend 
school but to take a trip into the woods, heading towards Putney, Vermont. With my 
adventures ahead, I went to Mrs. Putnam and asked her for a few muffins; convincing 
her that I didn’t have adequate time to eat during breakfast time. Having warm clothing 
on, my hatchet with a knife attached, and my snowshoes, off I went up the hill in back 
of the schoolhouse. I was not aware that a blizzard warning was in place for the county. 
Roughly six hours into my journey, it started to snow and the wind began to pick up. As 
time progressed, it got to the point when I realized I needed to prepare a shelter. I spotted 
a large spruce tree with low hanging branches. I cut some hemlock branches and placed 
them against a hanging branch of this spruce tree. Within minutes my little hut was 
completely covered in snow! I cleared the snow from inside the hut and covered the floor 
with hemlock branches. This is where I remained until the next morning. 

When I woke, to my surprise, there was around four feet of snow! I realized the only way 
I could reach the top of the snow that had built up around my hut was to make a ramp 
with my snowshoes. Without my snowshoes there would have been no way to survive. 
Being a Life Scout and surviving a major storm led me to believe that I was now a hero. 
NOT SO! As I approached the big hill in back of the schoolhouse, I noticed people 
dressed in military uniforms, among many others. I wondered why helicopters were flying 
overhead. As they escorted me down the hill, I realized that this was not a welcoming 
party. Needless to say, I was in big trouble. While my behavior could have brought 
unfavorable attention to the Homes, I am happy to say that did not occur. Rather, I was 
later interviewed by many Scoutmasters on the survival skills I used on that winter day! 
Pictured: Lenny standing next to a tree he planted when he was a student at Kurn Hattin.

~ Leonard “Lenny” Stavrou, Class of 1951

2,981

“This place changed my life.This is where I met my best 
friend. Going to KH was the best decision I made in my life.” 

~ Kevin Patterson, Class of 2018

FROM FACEBOOK
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Thank You FOR TRANSFORMING CHILDRENS’ LIVES

Kurn Hattin Homes for Children relies on your support to transform the lives of the children 
and their families. We rely on your individual donations, grants, trust and IRA distributions, 
bequests, beneficiary designations, and charitable gift annuities. Our annual fund goal this 
fiscal year (July 1, 2019 - June 30, 2020), which includes programs, food, uninsured medical 
care, clothing, and housing, is $900,000. As you can imagine, this is a significant fundraising 
challenge and every gift makes a difference. Your generosity to Kurn Hattin makes what we 
do for children and their families possible. Thank you!

Would you like to visit and see first-hand how Kurn Hattin transforms the lives of children? 
At Get Acquainted Day, guests are given an overview of the Homes, learn the life story of an 
alumnus/na, are led by the children on tours of the school and a residential cottage, and treated 
to a musical performance. Lunch is also provided. Our next G.A.D. will be on April 3, 2020 
from 10:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. RSVP to Heather at (802) 721-6916 or hlonge@kurnhattin.org. 

~ Kim Fine, Director Annual Fund & Special Projects

Special recognition to the clubs and civic organizations who made donations between July 9, 2019 and 
January 10, 2020:

Appreciation of Gifts in-kind: Goods and services donated between July 9, 2019 and January 10, 2020:

Recognition

Appreciation

SPECIAL

SPECIAL

Anonymous

William Ayotte

Gaylie Blake

Jane Blanchard

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Bodin

Barbara Brackett

Brattleboro Subaru, VT

Jim Brown

Catholic Daughters of the 
Americas – Court Fanny Allen 
#1060, Essex Junction, VT

CCD Children of St. Joachim 
Parish, Wilmington, VT

Christ Our Savior Parish, 
Manchester Center, VT

Christmas Trees of Vermont, 
Springfield, VT

Mike Cook

Deborah Cory

Carol Coski

Dolores DeMone

Dayton & Dianne Duncan

Irene & Pat Dunn

EcoTarium, Worcester, MA

Employees of GKN Aerospace, 
Charlestown, NH

Employees of Savings Bank of 
Walpole, NH

Fred & Patricia Eppinger

William Fennessey

Kim Fine**

First Congregational Church, 
Manchester, VT

John & Winifred  
McDowell Follett

Tom Fontaine

Richard Gassett

Green Mountain  
Blanketeers, VT

Wendy Hammernik & Family

Father Lance W. Harlow

Steve & Laurel Harrison

Intercept, Westminster, VT

Michael & Joan Johnston

Keene Elm-City  
Rotary Club, NH

Jim Keizer

Dr. & Mrs. Arthur Knippler

Landmark College “Landmark 
Carolers”, Putney, VT

Jean LaValley

Mr. David Liebtag

Nancy & Mark Lightner

Rory Longe

Mascoma Bank, Walpole, NH

Michael & Gail Mastaler

Shirley Masure

Mater Dei Parish, Newport, VT

Meeting Waters YMCA,  
Bellows Falls, VT

Ms. Francese Mills

Milton Hershey School, 
Hershey, PA

Montshire Museum of Science, 
Norwich, VT

Constance Moser

Most Holy Name of Jesus 
Parish, Morrisville, VT

Most Holy Trinity Parish,  
Barton, VT

Nativity of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary, St. Louis Parish,  
Swanton, VT

The Nielson Family

Geoffrey O’Brien  
& Cynthia Rankin

Our Lady of Good Help-Saint 
Mary’s Church, Brandon, VT

Tom Oxholm

Lisa Palmer & Friends

Susan Philion

Charles & Gaynelle Pratt

The Estate of  
Mrs. Frank (Vivian) Prindl

Quality Mailing House, 
Claremont, NH

Queen of Peace Church 
(Danville, VT)  
Corpus Christi Parish

Quilt-A-Way, Westminster, VT

Carol Ranagan

R. Thomas Rousseau

St. Anthony Church-Religious 
Education Program,  
White River Junction, VT

St. Edward Church-St. John  
the Evangelist Church,  
Northfield, VT

St. Elizabeth Church-Corpus 
Christi Parish, East Burke, VT

St. John the Evangelist-Corpus 
Christi Parish, St. Johnsbury, VT

St. Mary’s Religious Education 
Program, St. Albans, VT

Sacred Heart St. Francis de 
Sales-Faith Formation Students, 
Bennington, VT

Tilley Sherrod

Season Smith & Kennedy Smith

Sharon Smith

SPC Print Integrated,  
North Springfield, VT

Jim & Kay Stack

Mr. Leonard Stavrou (’51)*  
& Family

Pat & Susan Trombley

Twin States Modern Quilt Guild, 
Newfane, VT

United Congregational Church 
of Sullivan, NH

Valley Vet Supply, Marysville, KS

Vermont Academy,  
Saxtons River, VT

Vermont State Police-
Westminster Barracks, VT

The Virginia Company Colony 
NSNEW #143, VA

Jane Washer

Jan & Bob Weissman

Westminster Historical  
Society, VT

Mr. Dennis Wilson

Carol Young

*alumnus/na 
**honorary alumnus/na

Alpha Chapter #53 O.E.S., 
Springfield, VT

American Legion Auxiliary #7, 
Hardwick, VT

American Legion Auxiliary #15, 
Wilmington, VT

American Legion Post #5, 
Brattleboro, VT

Bellows Falls Woman’s Club, VT

Brattleboro Elks Lodge  
#1499, VT

Carl M. Dessaint VFW Post 
#1034, Brattleboro, VT

Catholic Daughters of the 
America Court 173,  
Fair Haven, VT

Claremont Masonic Lunch 
Bunch, NH

Daughters of Isabella Ava Maria 
Circle #128, Brattleboro, VT

Federated Church of  
East Arlington, VT

First Baptist Church, 
Manchester Center, VT

First Congregational Church 
Women’s Fellowship,  
Walpole, NH

First Universalist Society of 
Hartland, VT

Green Mountain Chapter DAR, 
Williston, VT

Hohokam Colony NSNEW 
#134, AZ

Keene Elm-City  
Rotary Club, NH

Keene Kiwanis Club, NH

Kiwanis Club of Claremont, NH

Knights of Columbus Sheridan 
Council #421, Lyndonville, VT

Knights of Columbus #7324, 
Ludlow, VT

Knights of Columbus, 
DeGoesbriand Council #279, 
Burlington, VT

La Salette of Enfield, Inc., NH

The Loose-Knit Group,  
West Dover, VT

Loyal Order of the Moose, 
Springfield Lodge No. 679, VT

Mater Dei Parish, Newport, VT

Middle Branch Grange, 
Randolph, VT

Modern Woodmen of America 
#10244, Wells, VT

Most Holy Trinity Parish,  
Barton, VT

Nature Club of  
Saxtons River, VT

Newbury Women’s  
Fellowship, VT

North Orange Grange #86, MA

Our Lady Queen of Peace/Saint 
Margaret of Cortona Mission, 
Schenectady, NY

Rebeckah Hastings Chapter 
D.A.R., Moretown, VT

Red Mountain Chapter #41 
OES, East Arlington, VT

Side Hill Cronchers Snowmobile 
Club, Ludlow, VT

St. Charles Parish,  
Bellows Falls, VT

St. James Episcopal Church, 
Woodstock, VT

St. John the Baptist Catholic 
Church Sodality,  
North Bennington, VT

St. Michael’s Episcopal Church, 
Brattleboro, VT

Stillwaters Community Worship, 
Nantucket, MA 

Taconic Grange #491, 
Shaftsbury, VT

United Church of Northfield, VT

Vermont State Society DAR 
Cameo Club, Lyndonville, VT

Vernon Seniors, VT

The Virginia Company Colony 
NSNEW #143, VA

Walpole Seniors, NH

Women’s Fellowship of Christ’s 
Church, Saxtons River, VT

Women’s Fellowship  
of the United Church,  
Bellows Falls, VT

Woodstock Masonic  
Lodge #31, VT

THANK YOU Corporate Supporters
Kurn Hattin would like to thank our corporate supporters for their good citizenship and offer them 
our sincere thanks. Donating between July 9, 2019 and January 10, 2020:

ABENAQUE CAR 
WASH/BURTCO, INC., 
Westminster  
Stat ion, VT

ADVANTAGE TRUCK 
GROUP, LLC,  
Westminster,  VT

BENWIN CHARITIES 
INCORPORATED,  
Saxtons River,  VT

CHROMA 
TECHNOLOGY 
CORPORATION, 
Bel lows Fal ls,  VT

CONNEMAN & 
ASSOCIATES, INC., 
Montpel ier,  VT

COTA & COTA, 
Bel lows Fal ls,  VT

EVERSOURCE 
ENERGY SERVICES 
COMPANY,  
Hartford,  CT

HALLADAY’S 
GREENHOUSE & 
FLORIST,  Bel lows 
Fal ls,  VT

J  & W AUTO REPAIRS, 
Westminster,  VT

JOHN G. BURK & 
ASSOCIATES,  
Keene, NH

MASCOMA BANK, 
Walpole,  NH

THE MELANSON 
COMPANY, A TECTA 
AMERICA COMPANY, 
LLC,  Keene, NH

SAVINGS BANK OF 
WALPOLE,  NH

TROMBLY PLUMBING 
& HEATING 
INCORPORATED,  
St .  Johnsbury,  VT

TRUE NORTH 
NETWORKS, LLC, 
Swanzey, NH

UNITED NATURAL 
FOODS,  
Chesterf ie ld,  NH

WESTMINSTER AUTO 
SERVICE, INC., 
Westminster,  VT
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We are thankful for memorial contributions which help us help the children. The names of those being 
remembered appear in BOLD CAPITAL letters and are followed by the names of those who made the gifts. 
Bold names followed by a year indicate graduates of Kurn Hattin. The gifts listed were received between July 
9, 2019 and January 10, 2020.

IN MEMORY OF GERTRUDE “TRUDY” ABBOTT
Berna & Douglas Rexford

IN MEMORY OF MARGARET ACHILLES
Paul & Paula Hennessey

IN MEMORY OF JEFFERSON BRIAN ARMS
Penelope Arms

IN MEMORY OF MY MEMEIRE, DORIS ARSENAULT
Tracy Petit Berns

IN MEMORY OF MY PARENTS,  
WILLIAM & PRISCILLA AVERY
Carolyn Avery

IN MEMORY OF PHILIP A. BACON, CLASS OF 1944
Edward & Shirley Doyle (’49)*
Rochelle Jordan

IN MEMORY OF STEWART W. BACON, CLASS OF 1946
Edward & Shirley Doyle (’49)*

IN MEMORY OF JANE BARILE
Barbara St. John

IN MEMORY OF STANLEY BARNES
The St. Nicholas Project

IN MEMORY OF MY FATHER, WILLIAM BARSCHDORF, 
CLASS OF 1944
Russell & Nancy Quetti

IN MEMORY OF DAVID BATES, CLASS OF 1941
Seaside Country Store Incorporated, Fenwick Island, DE 

IN MEMORY OF MY SISTER, ANNE W. BEAMAN
John & Susan Beaman

IN MEMORY OF MY SISTER, MARY-ANN BEAUREGARD
Peter & Veronica Beauregard

IN MEMORY OF PATRICIA BERRY
Lissa Brown
Robert & Jean Lincoln
Mr. Thomas Martin
John & Patricia Mullen

IN MEMORY OF GERALD BICKMORE
Mr. (’73) & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN MEMORY OF MY SISTER, ROBBIN BICKMORE
Mr. (’73)* & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN MEMORY OF MY WIFE, NANCY L. BUSH
Daniel Bush

IN MEMORY OF JOHN BURDITT CADWELL
Catharine Andrews

IN MEMORY OF STEVEN ALLEN CADWELL
Catharine Andrews

IN MEMORY OF MY HUSBAND, FREDERICK P. CARTER, 
CLASS OF 1950
Mrs. Dolores Carter

IN MEMORY OF MURIEL CAOUETTE
Kristopher & Patricia Lisle

IN MEMORY OF DEIONTE DAVIS, CLASS OF 2011
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

IN MEMORY OF BRIAN DEGUISE
Father Lance W. Harlow

IN MEMORY OF JIM & MARGARET DUNCAN
William & Paulette Gray

IN MEMORY OF MARGARET DUNCAN
Roger & Barbara Clayton

IN MEMORY OF MARGARET DURLING
Mary-Ellen Boyle
Eric & Patsy Durling
Jeffrey & Debbie Durling
Her Ceramic Friends: Lynda, Sheila, Louise, Beth, Tammy, 
Sue, & Melissa
Gerald & Patricia Hozempa 
Cynthia Durling Landry
Ms. Lisa Morrison
Blair Pontes
Virginia Raphael
Joseph & Carolyn Spiewak

IN MEMORY OF BARBARA ROSCOE EATON
Ron Roscoe

IN MEMORY OF MY BROTHER, CHRISTOPHER 
ELDREDGE, CLASS OF 1981, ON HIS BIRTHDAY
Corine Eldredge

IN MEMORY OF MY MOTHER, MARGARET ELLIOTT
Martha Elliott

IN MEMORY OF BRAD EPSTEIN
Ms. Ruby Thibault

IN MEMORY OF ADA C. M. EVANS
Thomas Evans

IN MEMORY OF TOM FAHNER
Dave & Claudia Allbee
Elizabeth Edwards
Donna Fahner
John Highter

IN MEMORY OF FAMILY & FRIENDS
James M. Narkiewicz

IN MEMORY OF WENDELL “PETE” FARNHAM,  
CLASS OF 1930
Mrs. Wendell Farnham

IN MEMORY OF MARY & FRAN FENN
Milton & Carolyn Frye

IN MEMORY OF MARIAN FIASCA
Mary Howden
Ellen Kuchta

IN MEMORY OF MYRTLE FLETCHER
Mr. (’73)* & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN MEMORY OF DONALD FRISBIE, CLASS OF 1950
Mr. (’49)* & Mrs. Gregory Smith

MemorialGIFTS

MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED

IN MEMORY OF DANA FULLER, CLASS OF 1971
Mr. (’73)* & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN MEMORY OF CHARLES FUQUA
Cynthia Latta

IN MEMORY OF RUTH & RALPH GATES
Judith Curless
Katsuko Sugiyama

IN MEMORY OF RICHARD W. GRACIE
Susan Reis Dugan

IN MEMORY OF HAROLD & DOROTHY GRAY
William & Paulette Gray

IN MEMORY OF CHARLES GREENLOW, CLASS OF 1908
Ms. Sue Hunt

IN MEMORY OF JOHN R. HANSON, CLASS OF 1954
Evonne Hanson
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

IN MEMORY OF JEFFREY B. HATCH
Mr. & Mrs. James DeLary
Gerald Harting
Mr. & Mrs. William Harting

IN MEMORY OF PATRICIA LINDE HAUSER
Her Family

IN MEMORY OF DAYTON “DOC” HENSON,  
CLASS OF 1928
Robert & Ingrid Krajicek

IN MEMORY OF OUR PARENTS, DAYTON “DOC” 
HENSON, CLASS OF 1928 & JOSEPHINE WOODHULL 
HENSON, CLASS OF 1929
Ms. Beverly A. Manner
Mrs. Diane H. Yeaney
Joyce M. Henson, Ph.D.

IN MEMORY OF CAROL HUBBARD
Ms. Darlene Adams
Joe & Mary Beer
Charles & Sue Bingaman
Grace Chandler
Tamara Chandler
Pat & Heidi Crotty
Fred & Ellie Ernst
Kim Fine**
Suzie (Frankiewicz) Fitzgerald
Ms. Marcia Galloway
Francoise R. Gooding
Stephen & Laurel Harrison
Wendy Harty
Nora Larsen
Susan Lober
Edmund & Kimberly Mack
Krystyna & Dennis Marcom
Ms. Alice Marks
Ms. Allegra Miller
Al & Sally Motzer
David & Elizabeth Nelson
Savings Bank of Walpole, NH
James Skofield
Jim & Kay Stack
Ms. Anna Tilton (’69)*
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Tisdale

Allan & Virginia Turner
Janet Wilson

IN MEMORY OF MY AUNT, CAROL HUBBARD
Ms. Diane Servoss

IN MEMORY OF MY MOTHER, PATRICIA KARNEDY
Gary & Tonia Karnedy

IN MEMORY OF REVEREND WILLIAM KEECH
Shirley Keech
Mary King

IN MEMORY OF DAVID L. KNIGHT, DMD
Deborah R. Knight

IN MEMORY OF HELEN LAWRENCE
Greg LaFrance

IN MEMORY OF JANET “SIS” LEWIS
Charlotte Lewis-Hankus & Julian Hankus

IN MEMORY OF ROBERT & ANN MACKEY
Charles & Margot Hakes

IN MEMORY OF ROBERT MACKEY
Bill Baldwin
Charles & Margot Hakes
Ms. Marie Howe
Robert Nolan
Barbara C. O’Neil
Daphne Turner

IN MEMORY OF GLORIA NANCY MALLOZZI
Sharon & Rocco Caprarello
Mrs. Beverly Birch Karamberis

IN MEMORY OF RAY E. MARTIN, CLASS OF 1923
Charles & Janice (Martin) Smith

IN MEMORY OF FRED J. MATTESON, CLASS OF 1982
Barbara Knapp
Jim & Jann Kurrasch
Alison Fillmore-Parker & Paul Parker

IN MEMORY OF SAUL MILLER
Joyce Miller

IN MEMORY OF MARTHA A. MONTAGUE
Martha Turner Johnstone

IN MEMORY OF JANICE D. MOORE
David & Laurie Noyes

IN MEMORY OF VICTOR & RUTH MORSE
Cynthia Latta

IN MEMORY OF STEVE MOUNT
Father Lance W. Harlow

IN MEMORY OF MY GRANDMOTHER, MARION NOWERS
Burton Nowers, Jr.
Burton Nowers, Sr.

IN MEMORY OF ROBERT W. OWENS, JR
Dennis & Sandi Klempner
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin H. Owens
Mr. & Mrs. Scott H. Owens
Dr. William Warren, Jr.

IN MEMORY OF CLINTON PECOR, CLASS OF 1949
Gregory (’49)* & Charlotte Smith

IN MEMORY OF MY FATHER, FRED PEET
Jennie & David Erkson
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IN MEMORY OF WALTER “WALLY” J. PETERSON,  
CLASS OF 1943
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

IN MEMORY OF MY FATHER, JOSEPH PIRO,  
CLASS OF 1939
William & Janet Piro Lide

IN MEMORY OF MY GREAT AUNT & UNCLE, 
MARGARET & TRUMAN POWELL
Jennie & David Erkson

IN MEMORY OF MY HUSBAND, ERNEST PRATT, JR.
Mrs. Ernest Pratt, Jr.

IN MEMORY OF MY COUSIN, MARIA PRETTITORE
Ms. Claire Prettitore

IN MEMORY OF MRS. VIVIAN PRINDL
Susan Philion

IN MEMORY OF RUTH & PETER PUGLIESE
James M. Narkiewicz

IN MEMORY OF BERTHA PURINTON
Mr. & Mrs. William Ryan

IN MEMORY OF RAY RICARD
Caroline Ricard**

IN MEMORY OF MARGARET HENDERSON RILEY
Ann Currie

IN MEMORY OF GEORGE ROBERTS,  
CLASS OF 1958 & PATRICIA ROBERTS
David & Donna McGuire

IN MEMORY OF GEORGE RUHE
Brattleboro Elks Lodge #1499, VT

IN MEMORY OF CONNIE SANDERSON
Gertrude Walker Saville
Mary & Peter Thomas

IN MEMORY OF SANKI
Alexander & Julia Merriman

IN MEMORY OF MY BROTHER, RONALD SAULTERS
Mrs. Ernest Pratt, Jr.

IN MEMORY OF MARJORIE MATHER SAVILLE
Ron Roscoe

IN MEMORY OF ROYAL W. SAVILLE
Ron Roscoe

IN MEMORY OF RYAN P. SCHROEDER
Ryan P. Schroeder Scholarship Fund

IN MEMORY OF MARY G. SCOVILLE, CLASS OF 1948
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

IN MEMORY OF JEAN SEELEY
Mr. & Mrs. James DeLary
Mr. & Mrs. William Harting

IN MEMORY OF STELLA & RALPH SEVERENS
Kenneth & Martha Severens

IN MEMORY OF DAVID SHAW
Victor Atkins
Paul Brunelle
Bruce Christie
David & Mary Crowley
Richard & Daniel Dam
Norman & Carol Denault
Mary DeVito & Carissa Haley of Amesbury McDonald’s

Edward & Barbara Foster
Stephen Gerber
Robert Harrington
Peter & Patricia Hoyt
Carroll E. & Bjorg Jeppson
Vicki Kennerud
Lawrence & Cheryl Lathum
John & Maureen Leahy
Jane P. & Sarah R. Lord
Darlene & Bill McMillan
Shirley Mitchell
Elizabeth Raymond
Thelma at Shaw’s

IN MEMORY OF MY HUSBAND, DAVID SHAW
Mrs. Ruth Shaw

IN MEMORY OF CINDY M. SHORTT, CLASS OF 1969
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

IN MEMORY OF MY BROTHER, HOWARD C. SNOW
Merton J. & Ida Snow

IN MEMORY OF MERTON R. & BERTHA SNOW
Roberta & Nick Jones
Merton J. & Ida Snow

IN MEMORY OF MARIE SPAULDING
The St. Nicholas Project

IN MEMORY OF JUDY SPINELLA
Kathleen Yardley

IN MEMORY OF ROGER & JANE ST. HILAIRE
The St. Hilaire Children: Cindy, Roger Jr., Michelle, & 
Gordon

IN MEMORY OF SANDRA STAGNER
Emma Macdonald
J. Hayes Stagner

IN MEMORY OF MY MOTHER, SANDRA STAGNER
Suzanne Stagner

IN MEMORY OF HAROLD & RUTH STEBBINS
Mr. (’73)* & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN MEMORY OF FRANCES & MALCOLM STREETER
Lewis & Jennifer Streeter

IN MEMORY OF MY FATHER, SHEPARD T. THOMAS
Penni Thomas & Steve Haldeman

IN MEMORY OF INA THOMPSON
Jeffrey & Patricia Schroeder

IN MEMORY OF HARRIET M. TURNER
Martha Turner Johnstone

IN MEMORY OF RUTH VERY
Mr. (’73)* & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN MEMORY OF ROBERTA WOODHULL VIOLETTE
Mr. Richard Woodhull & Ms. Deborah Tumey

IN MEMORY OF MY GREAT UNCLE, JOHN WATSON
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Watson

IN MEMORY OF DONNA JEAN WEBSTER, CLASS OF 1962
Carol & David Webster

IN MEMORY OF JOANNA WOODHULL WEEKS,  
CLASS OF 1927
Dennis & Carmen Needham

IN MEMORY OF RUTH WHITCOMB
Judy Bullis

MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED

A gift to the Homes may also honor a memorable occasion in someone’s life. A wedding anniversary, 
arrival of a new baby, a birthday, a promotion or retirement–all offer an opportunity to 
commemorate those who have touched the lives of others. Kurn Hattin will be pleased to notify the 
person (s) about your kind gesture at your request.

IN HONOR OF DAVID ACKERMAN
Marya Grathwohl

IN HONOR OF MY NEIGHBOR & DISTINGUISHED 
GENTLEMAN, FRANK ANGELINO,  
ON HIS 80TH BIRTHDAY
Ms. Barbara Mulford

IN HONOR OF DANIEL BANKS
The St. Nicholas Project

IN HONOR OF JERRY BARDWELL,  
CLASS OF 1973, ON HIS BIRTHDAY
Anonymous
Thomas Becker
Ms. Tammy Emerson
Mr. Christopher Hackett
Mr. Randy E. Logsdon (’69)*
Ms. Anna Tilton (’69)*

IN HONOR OF JERRY BARDWELL, CLASS OF 1973
Joshua Bardwell

IN THANKS FOR BOB BECHARD OF OLHR PARISH  
FOR HIS WONDERFUL WORKS
Ms. Jeanne Gosselin

IN HONOR OF TRACY PETIT BERNS, ON HER BIRTHDAY
Kimberly Ann 
Carolee Arsenault
Michael Gallagher
Tom Oxholm
Judy Petit
Kristin Reardon

IN HONOR OF MY PARENTS, TOM & ELAINE BOWEN
Katherine Gallagher

IN HONOR OF RAYMOND & MARY ANN BRAULT,  
ON THEIR BIRTHDAYS
The St. Nicholas Project

IN HONOR OF GARY CARRIER
Mary Gyori & Butch Cersosimo

IN HONOR OF PJ DAIGNAULT
Janet & Jerry Dufrane

IN HONOR OF MR. DARCY’S ARRIVAL  
AT KURN HATTIN HOMES
The Amy Bresky Charitable Fund

IN HONOR OF VIOLET DAY
Theodore & Susan Day

IN HONOR OF JANICE DOOLITTLE
Anonymous
Constance Moser

IN HONOR OF WILLIAM L. ECK, JR. & MADELINE E. ECK
The St. Nicholas Project

IN HONOR OF TAY ELAINE, CLASS OF 2006,  
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Karen Guinen
Keith Poincelot

IN HONOR OF KIM FINE
Elisabeth Keppler
Suzanne Temple & Kazuya Hashiyama

IN HONOR OF DARCY & NIALL GIBSON ON CHRISTMAS
Bill Kopf & Reverend Sami McRae

IN HONOR OF OUR GRANDCHILDREN,  
ANDREW & ELISABETH GRAVES
Judi & Norm Laperle

IN HONOR OF FATHER LANCE HARLOW
Linda Baird
David & Diana Dean Ewell
Helen H. George
Mr. & Mrs. J. Steven Hayes
Edward & Luann Koch
David Lalime
Katelyn & Timothy Ritchie
Robert & Monica Shattuck
Larry & Nancy Wissel

HonorGIFTS

IN MEMORY OF JOHN F. WOODHULL, CLASS OF 1927
Jean Beauchaine
Janice LaCroix
Joan Willey

*alumnus/na 
**honorary alumnus/alumna

Please remember Kurn Hattin in your estate planning. Contact Kim Fine at (802) 721-6914 or  
kfine@kurnhattin.org if you would like to discuss including Kurn Hattin in your will or beneficiary designation. 

Thank you.

1918



Kurn Hattin Homes
F O R  C H I L D R E N

Founded and incorporated in 1894

M I S S I O N  S TAT E M E N T 

Kurn Hattin Homes transforms the lives of 
children and their families forever.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Mark Bodin, President Chester, VT

Jerry L. Bardwell Middleboro, MA*

Diane Bazin Westminster, VT

Patrick Crotty Walpole, NH

Christopher Hackett, Vice President Westminster, VT

Debra Hamel Bellows Falls, VT

Terry Holcombe Walpole, NH

Chris Hultquist Wilder, VT

James Lynch, Vice President Walpole, NH

Bruce Martin Walpole, NH 

Brian Morgan Putney, VT

William Scarlett IV Saxtons River, VT

Sheldon Scott Walpole, NH

Eric Velto, Springfield, VT

Janet Wilson Walpole, NH

Greg Worden Brattleboro, VT

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

J. Bardwell*, Chair, M. Bodin,  
C. Hackett, J. Lynch, S. Scott

SECRETARY OF THE CORPORATION

Diane Bazin Westminster, VT

TREASURER

Janet Wilson Walpole, NH

MASSACHUSETTS CORPORATION OFFICERS

Marilyn E. Moore, President Peabody, MA

Robert Sinclair, Treasurer Londonderry, NH

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF

Stephen Harrison, M.Div.
Executive Director

Susan Kessler, M.Ed.
Assistant Executive Director

Real Bazin
Director of Farm & Fleet

Eileen Brown, RN
Director of Health Services

Leonard Farrar, A.S.
Director of Maintenance & Grounds

Kim Fine, M.A., CFRE**
Director of the Annual Fund & Special Projects

Stephen R. Fitch, M.A.
Financial Manager

Tom Oxholm, B.A.
Director of Major Gifts

Christine Reid, LICSW
Director of Counseling

Martha Ruffle, B.A. 
Director of Human Resources

Sergio W. Simunovic, M.Ed.
School Principal

Ellen Wood, M.Ed.
Director of Residential Life

*Alumnus/alumna 
**Honorary alumnus/alumna

IN HONOR OF BILL & DIANE HARTING
Jim & Sue DeLary

IN HONOR OF GERALDINE (GERRY) HARTY,  
ON HER 101ST BIRTHDAY
Wendy Harty

IN HONOR OF MY WIFE, REBA HILL,  
IN LIEU OF CHRISTMAS GIFTS
Elroy Hill

IN HONOR OF JAMES & BARBARA HOLTON
Tim Knapp

IN HONOR OF CARRIE & BRIAN ON CHRISTMAS
Reverend Pete & Mrs. Jean Hults

IN HONOR OF HEATHER (KAMPFER) HUNTER,  
CLASS OF 2001, ON HER BIRTHDAY
Ms. Melody Anderson
Melinda Dolan

IN HONOR OF DONALD INGLIS, CLASS OF 1941
Grace Leonard
Eric & Cecelia Tazelaar

IN HONOR OF WILL & BETHANY KARSTENS
Their parents, Karla & William Karstens

IN HONOR OF SUE KESSLER’S 25 YEARS OF SERVICE  
AT KURN HATTIN HOMES 
Richard Gassett

IN HONOR OF ALLEGRA KNIGHT
David Knight

IN HONOR OF LISA KNIGHT
David Knight

IN HONOR OF KURN HATTIN CUSTODIANS,  
TEACHERS, & HOUSEPARENTS
Ryan Longe

IN HONOR OF THE KURN HATTIN MUSIC PROGRAM
Adam Lombard (’03)*

IN HONOR OF KURN HATTIN’S 125 YEARS  
OF CARE & SERVICE TO CHILDREN
William & Paulette Gray

IN HONOR OF THE LASALETTE MISSIONARIES  
OF ENFIELD, NH
The St. Nicholas Project

IN HONOR OF THE MARRIAGE  
OF DR. SKYLER LENTZ & SARA LAM
St. Nicholas Project

IN HONOR OF PHIL LEWELLEN
Noah Lewellen

IN HONOR OF NANCY LIGHTNER
Richard & Jane Desbiens

IN HONOR OF NANCY LIGHTNER, ON HER BIRTHDAY
Kenneth & Mary Lownie

IN HONOR OF RICHARD LONG  
& HIS GOOD WORK AT KURN HATTIN
Bob & Meg Ruley

IN HONOR OF ELIZABETH WOODHULL MAIOLA
Mr. Richard Woodhull & Ms. Deborah Tumey

IN HONOR OF MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER  
BOARD MEMBERS
Frances & David Mount

IN HONOR OF BARBARA MATTESON
Barbara Knapp

IN HONOR OF EVANGELINE MCSOLEY
Donna McSoley

IN HONOR OF ROBIN & MADELEINE MOROZ
The St. Nicholas Project

IN HONOR OF PAT & LISA PALMER’S  
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY
Wayne & Jean Harlow

IN HONOR OF ALLISON FILLMORE-PARKER  
& PAUL PARKER, IN LIEU OF CHRISTMAS GIFTS
Barbara Matteson

IN HONOR OF MY SISTER, THERESA PHILLIPS
Jeannine Bennett

IN HONOR OF THE NEWLY MARRIED  
HANNAH & NOAH POTVIN
St. Nicholas Project

IN HONOR OF RON ROSCOE
Mr. Abraham McAllister

IN HONOR OF THE ST. NICHOLAS PROJECT
Kevin & Julie Patrick

IN HONOR OF MR. & MRS. ALVA SAWTELLE
Alan & Jaska Plumb

IN HONOR OF LAUREN SHOCKLEY, ON HER BIRTHDAY
Carol Cohen
Gloria Fernandez
Constance Kauffman
James Pierson
Cari-Lee Spaulding

IN HONOR OF CHERYL VOOLICH SMITH
Erica Voolich

IN HONOR OF KAY STACK, ON HER BIRTHDAY
All Her Children & Grandchildren

IN HONOR OF JEREMIAH THOMPSON
Carole

IN HONOR OF NICOLE TURNER, ON HER BIRTHDAY
Ms. Caroline Helton
Mr. Bill Landwehr
Ms. Jessica Landwehr
John Landwehr
Holly Moriglioni
Kim Moriglioni
Ms. Melissa Newell
Ms. Sue Sheive
Deborah Turner

IN HONOR OF MY AUNT, JANET WILSON
Leslie Rennie-Hill & Kenton Hill

IN HONOR OF JOHN ZIMMERMANN
Karl Zimmermann

IN HONOR OF JOHN ZIMMERMANN  
& BETTE SCHOFIELD
Gail Zimmermann

*alumnus/na 
**honorary alumnus/alumna

HONOR GIFTS CONTINUED
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